14/01     Aerodrome News Update 
We hope you all survived the mayhem that is Christmas and New Year.

The talking point everywhere has been the weather…no surprise there. Our hearts go out to all those poor people who spent the holiday either with no power or in temporary accommodation. It seems this run of deep lows could continue until mid January…lets hope not.
Many airfields across Southern England are flooded or waterlogged…there have been some priceless comments on facebook including Compton Abbas offering free landings to float planes and others demanding that crews wear life jackets. We have got off so lightly in E.Anglia but still please PPR if you are planning to visit any grass airfields anywhere.
The grass is holding up well and visitor numbers remain good when weather permits….

Fly-ins: For the first time in 4 years, we had to admit defeat and abandon our New Years Day fly-in. Yes, the weather won the day. A list of this years events will follow shortly. 
Finances; Your questions answered: There have been a few questions about why we  charge fees and the cost of membership and the difference between types of membership….Here are some facts and reasons…..
After we moved to our present site, we got left with some huge bills. We had hoped to spend around £10k on moving, preparing and seeding the site, equipment and some buildings. As we were staying on the same estate in the same Parish, we thought it would be fairly straight forward…how wrong we were…… After numerous studies and assessments, fighting a petition and various agencies we were granted planning. The total cost of the operation was closer to £70k. As many of you know, we got a chap in to set up a flying school and this not only left a nasty taste in our mouths but also further costs and another hole in our limited finances…. We also face ever increasing annual rates and Insurance bill plus the costs of both the fuel and air/ground radio license’s and permits. We have to pay a ‘peppercorn’ rent and have recently purchased two hangars. Following the sale of the barn, we also got, despite an agreement, a bill for some £9k to reconnect us to the mains electricity and we have to dig the trench and supply the ducting etc….. Shall I go on? You can now see that running the site is not cheap and even with our regular helpers, upgrades and improvements, general maintenance and the fuel costs for grass cutting and machinery repairs does not come cheap…
We still have the cheapest membership and hangarage for anywhere in Norfolk and probably East Anglia. We keep the landing fees cheap to encourage visitors, who in turn may use the diner and buy fuel. The Model Club pay an annual rent and the camp site provides further income. Social membership is for non flyers but regulars, and covers them on our insurance and gets them the cheaper camping rate.
The non resident membership is there for regular visitors who don’t use all the facilities but do support us. Old Buck and Fenland are just two airfields that operate a similar scheme. If they camp or night stop, they still pay the going rate. If everybody plays the game, it works… If not, the fees go up
Flight Safety: As the days start to lengthen and hopefully the weather settles down, now is a good time to maybe check that both you and your aircraft are both legal. There are several changes in the pipeline, to fall in line with the EU, concerning both crew and aircraft licensing…. You have been warned…..
When you’re next on the field, I strongly suggest that you take a few minutes to re-read the Aerodrome Standing Orders.
We are agents for Pooley’s Pilot Supplies and you can update your maps and guides through us and collect them from the field… See Smiffy for details.

It was great to see so many members taking therecent  R/T course and passing the Exam.
Many members are now using iPad’s and it’s worth knowing that there are manyAviation Apps available, some free, that are really helpful. 

Local airfields: Ludham has seen some changes to its based aircraft and I gather there are more on the way.  Felthorpe has a new hangar too and seems to be getting popular as Norwich continues to be less then ‘General Aviation friendly’.  Every other airfield in Norfolk seems to be full…… STOP PRESS; Old Buck is opening a new hangar at or around the end of next month and is offering some spaces plus a load of new tie-downs.
Northrepps Aero Club: We have welcomed several new members recently and there have been changes to the number and types of aircraft now resident. Following the arrival of both Smiffy’s new flex-wing and the new C42, student numbers are also growing again which is good news.
We hope to get the second hangar finished as soon as we can organise decent a few hands, a scissor lift and light winds all at the same time. All the spaces are spoken for and come the autumn, we may well have to look at putting a third one up….. 

There are some jobs that need doing so, in a month or two, when the ground has dried out a bit and it’s a bit warmer, we shall be organising a work party. In the meantime our thanks go to the usual merry band of helpers who have kept on top of things over winter.
Pilots are reminded to check the various magazines, forums and websites on a regular basis as there are a lot of changes in the pipeline on crew licenses and ratings. If you hold any US ratings, you should soon be able to do validations through the CAA at Gatwick. Also please note, there are changes to some maps on the way. 
Northrepps Model Flying Club: Some flying has taken place when the weather has been kind. I have had a chat with their Hon. Sec., Shaun and he says they still have a few places left if anyone wants to take up the sport. He also mentioned that they have some qualified instructors available, a club trainer and ‘Buddy-Buddy’ boxes to save too many crashes…… You can call him on: 077788 970902
Quiz: No Quiz this month, but I hope to re-start this little gem next month. 

And Finally: Firstly, I should apologise for the chaos and mess in the yard…many of you will know that the barns have at last been sold to a local developer and will become 3 dwellings. I believe the two smaller ones will be completed first then the large and ‘upside down’ one on the airfield end last. We have been granted planning for a new access road which will service the new units, the cottages, the agricultural land and the airfield. It is hoped, subject to weather, to have this in operation in the next couple of months. In the meantime, please take it extra slowly through the yard and be aware of men working on the barn roof…..
I will get the next issue out around the middle of next month and if you want to include anything, let me know

Happy and Safe flying

Northrepps Aerodrome  23/01/14

****STOP PRESS**** A space in hangar 2 has just become available for a 3-axis microlight. £85 per month. Contact Smiffy for info.
